                                                            MINUTES  **

                            DISTRICT 10 (AREA 20) MONTHLY MEETING

                                                      MAY 28, 2012

                             ST.  GILBERT CHURCH,  GRAYSLAKE,  IL.

ATTENDANCE:  (Approximately) 40

CALL TO ORDER:  DCM Mike M. called the meeting to order at 6:07 P.M. with a quiet time followed by the Serenity Prayer.

INTRODUCTION OF 1st TIME ATTENDEES:  

Carly:

  Guest

Wendy:
  GSR, Monday Kirk of the Lakes

Connie:
  GSR, Sunday 8:30 Serenity House

Dave:

  GSR, Saturday Happy Harold’s

Lori:

  GSR, Saturday 7:30 P.M. Serenity House

Amy I.:
  GSR, 7:00 A.M. Monday-Friday Serenity House

ANNIVERSARIES:  Mike M.

SECRETARY REPORT:   No report.  Not known if April 22nd minutes were approved.
TREASURER REPORT:   
Alternate Treasurer Susan K. delivered the report in Treasurer Scott N.’s absence.  Question on difference between “Bank Balance” and “Balance” – Susan said she would clarify with Scott N.   Group contributions were:  $450.00.  Ending balance was:  $1207.00.  Prudent reserve is $1453.67.  Motion to accept report:  Phil; seconded by John.  Motion carried.
GENERAL SERVICE REPRESENTATIVES (GSR) REPORT:
Tony, GSR from Grayslake Southsiders said the meeting needs support.  “The Way Out Group” will have their anniversary party at the Libertyville Civic Center on October 6, 2012.

OLD BUSINESS:  

2012 Big Book Conference:  Committee Chair Nate M. reported there is an “E” version of the conference flyer on the District 10 web site.  There will be NO electronic registration for the conference – conventional (“snail mail”) methods will apply.  It will be cheaper ($15.00 for conference and lunch) to register by October 1st for the conference.   After October 1st, the cost will be $20.00.  Nate said there are ample opportunities for groups and individuals to be of service at the conference.  The next planning meeting will be on June 9th at Serenity House in Libertyville.
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COMMITTEE REPORTS:

DIRECTORY:  Kim T. acknowledged Chuck D.’s efforts in obtaining up-to-date information for the recent printing of the directory.  

ANSWERING SERVICE:  No report.

TREATMENT:  Volunteers are needed to participate in meetings at NICASA in Round Lake.  Gateway meeting on Friday nights at 8:00 P.M. needs support.  The ARC 5:00 P.M. Monday “Big Book” meeting made a “Pink Can” donation to the district of $26.70.
PUBLIC INFORMATION (PI):  Volunteers needed for the PI booth at Libertyville Days.

CPC:  Chair is open.  Mike O. is chair after Chuck D. nomination; second by Bill.  Passed

GRAPEVINE:  No report.

LITERATURE:  No report.

CORRECTIONS:  Mark H. reported Lake County Jail meetings going smoothly with pods being 90% staffed.  Three more volunteer applications have been received.  Pete O. is District 12’s new Corrections chair.  District 10 and Pete enjoy a good working relationship.  Mark expressed his thanks for a case of “Big Books” that was donated anonymously.  Mark will fulfill a request for “12 and 12’s” soon.

NEWSLETTER:  Alternate Robin B. said the next issue will contain information on the Big Book Conference.  Submissions are always welcome.  June 20th is next deadline.

ARCHIVES:  Wally Z. is seeking group histories.

SPECIAL NEEDS:  Pete B. is gathering information regarding this committee.

WEB SITE:   Mark D. reported 1748 total “hits”.  The breakdown is as follows:  655 meetings/day, 332 meetings/community, 19 meetings/corrections.  The web site body is being changed with a link to all meetings.  This should be complete by the end of summer.
GSR CONTACT:  Rick S. reported the recent service orientation workshop was very informative – and under budget.

DCM REPORT:  Mike M. reported Area 20’s recent Spring Conference lost money.  A motion to approve travel of area officers will be considered at the Summer Assembly.   
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Rich H., Area 20 Delegate will attend District 10’s June meeting and deliver a report on the recent A.A. General Service Conference which was held in New York.  Mike expressed thanks to Chuck D. for stepping up to assume the duties of Alternate DCM for District 10.
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting adjourned at 6:55 P.M. with the Serenity Prayer.

NEXT MEETING:  June 24, 2012, at St. Gilbert Church, Grayslake, IL.  The Traditions meeting will be at 5:30 P.M.  The District 10 meeting will follow at 6:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

(** compiled from notes taken by Alternate Secretary Kevin A.)

Bob P.,

District 10 Secretary

